S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 3rd September 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Miss D Scott, Mr B Clapham, Mrs D Gotts, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: None. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 12th August 2013:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price, and signed by the Chairman. Abstentions from Mr Narborough and Mr Gerrard
3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Clapham - LDF. 

4. To receive questions from the public:  None. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:

No 13/01196/F 

5 Larch Close, South Wootton.

Extension
Decision – Support the Application

No 13/01162/F
8 Ash Grove, South Wootton. 

Single story extension.
Decision – Support the Application
The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

13/00938/

88 Nursery Lane, South Wootton.

Swimming Pool extension, incorporating gym and ancillary rooms.
13/00930/F

16 Rushmead Close, South Wootton

Extension and internal alterations.
6. Local Development Framework Update: Mr Price spoke regarding the Local Development Framework and explained that James Alflatt from Bidwells is currently producing the submissions for South Wootton Parish Council and a submission for South Wootton, North Wootton and Castle Rising. He explained that both North Wootton and Castle Rising are able to contribute £1,250, leaving a balance of £750 to be paid by South Wootton Parish Council, £50 more than originally anticipated. The Planning Committee agreed to the extra contribution.
Mr Price went on to say that a meeting had been arranged on Tuesday 3rd September at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting room with Mr Alan Gomm, LDF Manager.

7. Neighbourhood Plan updates: As per minutes.
8. Highways
Mrs Cornwell explained that Mr Simms of 14 Castle Rising Road had been into the Office regarding the speeding traffic along Caslte Rising Road. Mr Simms asked if speed checks could be carried out and if any extra signage could be positioned. Mrs Cornwell had contacted the NCC Highways Department and the Police to see what could be done, NCC said that they had received no other complaints regarding speeding traffic, there had been no personal injuries and the Police had not been in contact with them regarding the issue. NCC explained that because the area had street lighting they would not consider roundalls on the road surface and no repeater signs would be placed due to cost implications. They stated that Vehicle activated signs could be placed in the area, but this would be at the expense of the Parish Council. Mr Simms asked if the Parish Council would consider a Community Speed Watch scheme, this involved a group of 6 people taking one hour shifts, once a week, to monitor and record speeding traffic and then writing to the offenders. One person would be required to be responsible for the equipment and one person is required to carry out an administration role. After discussion Mr Evans proposed, seconded by Mr Price  that the Parish Council should gave its full support to the scheme, anyone interested in taking part should contact Mrs Cornwell who will pass on details to Mr Simms.
Street Lighting: Mr Gerrard and Mr Clapham had carried out a full survey of the Street Lighting columns with a view to the grant received from the NCC to replace the lanterns with the new LED fittings. Mr Gerrard explained that there were a number of areas that could do with replacements, but he and Mr Clapham felt it more beneficial to replace an area at a time rather than one or two lights here and there, he also explained that there are some lighting columns which are currently being obscured by foliage. Mrs Cornwell said that if a list was given to the office she would be able to sort out the obscured lighting columns. Mr Gerrard proposed that the Sandy Lane/Ullswater Avenue should be replaced which would amount to an approximate figure of 55 lighting columns. The grant from the NCC will account for 75% of 30 lighting columns and the Parish Council will pay for the remaining amount. 

Parish Council share of the 30 Lighting Columns


£2625.00

Parish Council cost implication of remaining 25 Columns

£8750.00

(25 x £350)

Total









£11,375.00

After much discussion Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should agree to the installation of the 55 Lanterns, this was seconded by Mr Gerrard, with an abstention from Mr Clapham all other members agreed. Money for this project should be taken from the Lighting fund.
Mr Narbrough said that he had had a conversation with the Manager of Asda Supermarket, he thought it may be possible to obtain some money from Asda towards alterations to the Langley Road/Grimston Road junction. Mrs Cornwell said that she would email the Highways Engineer.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 2nd September 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
16th September 2013





     Chairman 

